THIS IS A DECISION PAPER
TO:

Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:
Robert King, Principal/Dropout Prevention Coordinator
DATE:  
February 19th, 2015
SUBJECT:
Approval of “Intensive Outpatient Services” offered by Our Lady of Peace
REQUEST:  This is a request to approve the Memorandum of Agreement with Our Lady of Peace to offer Intensive Outpatient Services for Hardin County students and their parents.  
In our efforts to increase the number of supports offered to at-risk students, Our Lady of Peace has requested to partner with Hardin County Schools to deliver Intensive Outpatient (IOP) Services at no cost to Hardin County Schools.  These services will be provided to students struggling with substance abuse issues.  To be eligible for the program, a student will be referred to Our Lady of Peace by the school, courts, Department for Community Based Services, Department of Juvinelle Justice, community referral sources or concerned parents. The youth is then assessed by clinicians to determine the student’s treatment needs. If services are deemed necessary, program staff will contact the parent and set the start date for services.  The IOP runs as an open group.  Admission to the program is on a continual basis.  It runs three days per week for three hours after school.  Students remain for approximately 6-8 weeks.  Upon discharge, the students are allowed to participate in a Continuing Care group that meets for six months.  A parent-support group also meets weekly.  An education group is provided for students who need less intense intervention.  Our Lady of Peace staff follows the Evidence Based Practice of The Seven Challenges.  This program encourages healthy decision-making, family participation and skills training.  This curriculum has proven to be engaging to youth.  It removes treatment barriers that occur with traditional Twelve-Step Facilitation Therapy.  The IOP runs on the school calendar schedule.  A summer program is also available.  Referrals are accepted throughout the year.
  

FACTS:  There are Hardin County students that struggle with alcohol and controlled substances.  There is an expressed need for an immediate treatment option to help those students most at-risk of consuming alcohol or controlled substances in violation of the county’s Title IV policy.  If we create more immediate supports these students have a better chance to get the support they need to get their life back on track towards graduation.
PROPOSAL:  This is a proposal to accept and approve the Memorandum of Agreement to allow the Intensive Outpatient Services offered through Our Lady of Peace to begin in April, 2015. These services are provided at no cost to Hardin County Schools.
RECOMMENDED MOTION:  I move that the Hardin County Board of Education approve the MOA to allow the Intensive Outpatient Services offered by Our Lady of Peace to begin in April, 2015. 
